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MEMO 
 
TO:  Taylor Zeinert, Economic Development Director 
 
FROM:  Brad Marquardt, P.E., Public Works Director 
 
DATE:  December 9, 2024 
 
RE:  E. Main Court Development 
 
Taylor, 
 
The property located on the north side of E. Main Court has access to a 10-inch water main that runs from 
E. Main Street to the end of the cul-de-sac.  It is located in the terrace area on the north side of the street.  
The property is served by an 8-inch sanitary sewer, approximately 7 feet deep, which is stubbed into the 
east side of the property.  There is also an 8-inch sanitary sewer, approximately 7 feet deep at the 
northwest corner of the property, located on the southwest corner of the wet detention basin.  The 
watermain and the sanitary sewer both have the capacity to serve a 60-unit apartment building.  There is 
currently an existing wet detention pond on the property which was built to provide stormwater 
management for the property.  See attached map for utility locations. 
 
Please note, the City is in early discussion with a cell phone provider to lease a 100’ x 100’ area of land 
for the installation of a cell tower.  The initial plans call for the tower to be located just south of the wet 
detention pond with a driveway on the very west side of the property to serve the tower. 
 
The Public Works Department would be in support of developing this property for residential use. 
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